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                        AWARDEE REPORT FORM
_______________________________________________________________________________________

	NAME
	Mrinmayi Morje

	UNIVERSITY
	King’s College London

	NAME OF AWARD
	Support for Student Surgical Societies and Other Student Societies 2017/18

	PURPOSE OF AWARD conference attended (full name) with city and dates

	The Anatomical Society’s kind sponsorship was put towards promotion of KCL Anatomy Society’s “250th Anniversary of Sir Astley Cooper” event. This took place on 5th March 2018 at the Gordon Museum (Guy’s Campus). The event was led by renowned surgeon Professor Harold Ellis (CBE FRCS) and curator of the Gordon Museum, Mr. William Edwards.


	REPORT: What were your anticipated benefits?

	I have been fascinated by history of the humankind since before medical school. Therefore, as my knowledge of human anatomy grew, I naturally became interested in knowing more about historical figures in the medical field. This curiosity grew as I spent more time in the Gordon Museum. For this event, I wanted to gain a better understanding of the man who made multiple important contributions to medicine.

	COMMENTS: Describe your experience at the conference / lab visit / course / seminar.

	The event was split into two parts: a) the history and works of Sir Astley Cooper and b) his anatomical specimens.
The initial section was led by Professor Harold Ellis, who briefly outlined Sir Cooper’s life before concentrating on his most famous achievements. Sir Cooper’s lifestyle portrayed his enthusiasm towards medicine and anatomy. However, it was his contributions which interested me the most – especially those in the field of vascular surgery. The ligation of the abdominal aorta was keenly labelled as one of the most remarkable operations of the time. Similarly, the risky removal of King George IV’s infected sebaceous cyst earned a special mention in Professor Ellis’ speech. 
Mr. William Edwards provided the audience with a visual tour of Sir Cooper’s specimens at the Gordon museum, including that of the above-mentioned ligation of the aorta. This brought the event together beautifully as it allowed the attendees to truly visualise the cases described by Professor Ellis.


	REPORT: In relation to skills, what were the most important things you gained? (does not apply to equipment grant)

	The evening allowed me to develop my knowledge of vascular surgery further while simultaneously improving upon my basic anatomy. I believe that knowing the basis upon which our medical interventions and research are based is important in order to appreciate the how far the field has progressed.

	REPORT: How do you think you will put this learning experience into practice in the future?

	As Professor Ellis mentioned at the beginning of his speech, medical students should be inspired by the dedication shown by Sir Astley Cooper in his work. While many things have changed over time, the doctors’ commitment towards providing the best treatment for their patients remains unchanged. I believe I can make use of my time more efficiently in order to maximise my output. Additionally, I will continue to aim for delivery of high quality care to all my patients in future, just as Sir Cooper did in his time.
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	Mrinmayi Morje
	DATE
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